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JUNE  11  2008 
Patricia M. Chuh, Esq. 
Wilkinson, Barker, Knauer LLP 
2300 N Street, NW, Suite 700 
Washington, DC 20037-1128 
      In re: Bonnevile Holding Company 
       KMVP(AM), Phoenix, AZ 

  Facility Identification No. 1326 
  File No. BP-20080415AAS 

Dear Ms. Chuh: 
 
 This letter is in reference to the above-captioned minor change application filed by 
Bonneville Holding Company (BHC) to change site and patterns, and the May 21, 2008, 
amendment.  
 
 A preliminary review of the amended application reveals that the nighttime proposal will 
enter the 50% RSS limit of co-channel station XEHX, CD. Obregon, Sonora, Mexico, in 
violation of the US/Mexican Agreement.  It is noted that BHC may not use the currently licensed 
KMVP contribution for reference because the licensed nighttime facility was objected by the 
Mexican government in the late 1980’s.  The XEHX RSS of 13.2 mV/m consists of 10.8 mV/m 
from XEMO, and 7.6 mV/m from XEPLA.  All questions concerning protection of Mexican 
stations  should be directed to Mr. George Fehlner of the FCC’s International Bureau at (202) 
418-2197.   
 
 Further action on the subject application will be withheld for a period of thirty days from 
the date of this letter to provide an opportunity to file a curative amendment.  Failure to amend 
or respond within this time period will result in the dismissal of the application pursuant to 47 
C.F.R. § 73.3568. 
       Sincerely, 
 
 
 
       Son Nguyen 
       Supervisory Engineer 
       Audio Division 
       Media Bureau 
cc: Thomas S. Gorton  
 David  K. Redd, Secretary 


